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(2) CMS reviews initial marketing in-
formation as part of an entity’s appli-
cation for approval as a PACE organi-
zation, and approval of the application 
includes approval of marketing infor-
mation. 

(3) Once a PACE organization is 
under a PACE program agreement, any 
revisions to existing marketing infor-
mation and new information are sub-
ject to the following: 

(i) Time period for approval. CMS ap-
proves or disapproves marketing infor-
mation within 45 days after CMS re-
ceives the information from the orga-
nization. 

(ii) Deemed approval. Marketing infor-
mation is deemed approved, and the or-
ganization can distribute it, if CMS 
and the State administering agency do 
not disapprove the marketing material 
within the 45-day review period. 

(c) Special language requirements. A 
PACE organization must furnish print-
ed marketing materials to prospective 
and current participants as specified 
below: 

(1) In English and in any other prin-
cipal languages of the community. 

(2) In Braille, if necessary. 
(d) Information on restriction of serv-

ices. (1) Marketing materials must in-
form a potential participant that he or 
she must receive all needed health 
care, including primary care and spe-
cialist physician services (other than 
emergency services), from the PACE 
organization or from an entity author-
ized by the PACE organization. 

(2) All marketing materials must 
state clearly that PACE participants 
may be fully and personally liable for 
the costs of unauthorized or out-of- 
PACE program agreement services. 

(e) Prohibited marketing practices. A 
PACE organization must ensure that 
its employees or its agents do not use 
prohibited marketing practices which 
includes the following: 

(1) Discrimination of any kind, ex-
cept that marketing may be directed to 
individuals eligible for PACE by reason 
of their age. 

(2) Activities that could mislead or 
confuse potential participants, or mis-
represent the PACE organization, CMS, 
or the State administering agency. 

(3) Gifts or payments to induce en-
rollment. 

(4) Contracting outreach efforts to 
individuals or organizations whose sole 
responsibility involves direct contact 
with the elderly to solicit enrollment. 

(5) Unsolicited door-to-door mar-
keting. 

(f) Marketing Plan. A PACE organiza-
tion must establish, implement, and 
maintain a documented marketing 
plan with measurable enrollment ob-
jectives and a system for tracking its 
effectiveness. 

Subpart F—PACE Services 

§ 460.90 PACE benefits under Medi-
care and Medicaid. 

If a Medicare beneficiary or Medicaid 
recipient chooses to enroll in a PACE 
program, the following conditions 
apply: 

(a) Medicare and Medicaid benefit 
limitations and conditions relating to 
amount, duration, scope of services, 
deductibles, copayments, coinsurance, 
or other cost-sharing do not apply. 

(b) The participant, while enrolled in 
a PACE program, must receive Medi-
care and Medicaid benefits solely 
through the PACE organization. 

§ 460.92 Required services. 

The PACE benefit package for all 
participants, regardless of the source of 
payment, must include the following: 

(a) All Medicare-covered items and 
services. 

(b) All Medicaid-covered items and 
services, as specified in the State’s ap-
proved Medicaid plan. 

(c) Other services determined nec-
essary by the interdisciplinary team to 
improve and maintain the participant’s 
overall health status. 

[71 FR 71335, Dec. 8, 2006] 

§ 460.94 Required services for Medi-
care participants. 

(a) Except for Medicare requirements 
that are waived for the PACE program, 
as specified in paragraph (b) of this sec-
tion, the PACE benefit package for 
Medicare participants must include the 
following services: 

(1) The scope of hospital insurance 
benefits described in part 409 of this 
chapter. 
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